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Local Notice to Mariners 
# 16/2025 – issued 13th September 2025 

 
 

LARGE SWELL EXPECTED – PADSTOW APPROACHES 15th – 20th 
SEPTEMBER 2025 

 
• Mariners are advised that over the coming days, forecast 

conditions indicate large swells affecting the approaches to 
Padstow Harbour.  

• These conditions are expected to create rough and dangerous seas, 
particularly across the Doom Bar. 

• In the interest of safety, Mariners are strongly advised not to 
attempt to cross the bar outside of three hours either side of High 
Water. 

• Extra caution should be exercised when navigating in the 
approaches to Padstow at all times, and all vessels should ensure 
they are properly prepared for adverse sea conditions. 

• Smaller craft are particularly at risk and should avoid attempting a 
crossing during this period unless absolutely necessary. 

• This Notice will remain in force until conditions abate.  
• For more details please contact the Padstow Harbour Office on 01841 

532239. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bryn Phillips 
Padstow Harbour Master 
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